
  
Proclamation 

of the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado 
Commemorating the Retirement of Mayor Carl Hagen  

    

WHEREAS, Carl Hagen was appointed to the Placerville City Council in 2004, served as Mayor in 2008 and in 2014 

until his retirement date of December 9, 2014; and, 

WHEREAS, during his tenure on the Placerville City Council Carl represented the City and served as a board member 

for the following organizations: El Dorado County Transportation Commission (EDCTC), El Dorado County Transit 

Authority, Sacramento Area Council of Governments, and Local Agency Formation Commission; and, 

WHEREAS, Carl took a balanced approach in his leadership when working with EDCTC and consistently and fairly 

represented the County as a whole from the Sierra Crest to Sacramento Valley where he represented the City of 

Placerville as a member of the Sacramento Area Council of Governments; and,  

WHEREAS, Carl consistently supported EDCTC regional planning efforts including the State Route 49 realignment 

Study, the Camino Parallel Capacity and Safety Study, the Diamond Springs Mobility and Livable Community Plan and 

the development of the Western Placerville Interchanges Project, including the 2013 completion of the US 50 westbound 

onramp from Ray Lawyer Drive; and, 

WHEREAS, Carl served on the El Dorado Local Agency Formation Commission, appointed by the City Selection 

Committee to serve between December 2004 to December 2012, where he actively and conscientiously participated in 

numerous considerations regarding boundary change proposals,  sphere of influence determinations,  municipal service 

reviews, and various policy matters; and,  

WHEREAS, Carl provided outstanding leadership serving as Board Chair, Vice-Chair and Director of the El Dorado 

Transit Authority during his tenure from March 2005 through February 2009; and, 

WHEREAS, Carl’s dedication to his community, the County of El Dorado as a whole, as well as his  unwavering 

responsibility to the City Council has earned him the respect and admiration of all,  

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT PROCLAIMED, the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado are proud to 

recognize the years of service Carl Hagen provided to the City of Placerville residents and to all of El Dorado County. 

Passed and adopted by the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado at a regular meeting, held the 3rd day of 

February, 2015. 

 

Attest: 

James S. Mitrisin  

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

 

 
   

By____________________________      ________________________________________  

Deputy Clerk                       Brian K. Veerkamp, Chair, Board of Supervisors   
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